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Fort Resolution Métis Council
PO Box 1921
Fort Resolution; NT
XOE OO

Phene: (867) 394-44951
Fax: (867) 394-3322
E-pall: frmc530yahoo.ca

August 9, 2007

Alistair MacDonald

Environmental Assessment Officer

Mackenzie Valley Envirommental Jmpact Review Board
Fax: 1-867-766-7074

RE: £A0607-002-Tamerlane Venturcs, Round 2 IR’s

Dear Mr. MacDonald;

The Fori Resolution Metis Coungil, as harvesters and stewards of the land feel that further
studies shoald be initiated before development.

We strongly feel that 4 study on the Woodland Caribou, should be initiated before
development; as they are a Species at Risk, and are known to the local harvesters as being in
the area of the project. This lopic was a Jittle overlooked in the Traditional Knowledge study
done in Fort Resolution, and not addressed in enough detail in the DAR, that we feel as it
should. We hope to have this study addressed before the permit is issued.

We feel (hat the water issues that were addressed at the hearing in Hay River should be
followed up with a new water study on Great Slave Lake near the proposed project to identify
the levels of concentrated metals and trace clements in the water and in the aquatic lifc
pefore/During and after the Pilot Project as the last one known to us was done ten years ago.

We would like to see theses studies initiated prior to or during the project by both the
developer and the Federal or Territorial Governments.

This letter is neither to condemn or support the Pilot Project but merely a way lor the Fort
Resolution Metis Council to ensure that we are being stewards of the land, and that these 1ssues
will be initiated or dealt with before or during the Pine Point Pilot Project.

Thank Yo

Kara King
FRMC President

C.C.. Chris Heron, NWTMN IMA Coordinator
David Swisher, Senior Project Manager, Tamerlane Ventures Inc.
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